
 

 

Council of Deans 

October 4, 2017 

 

The Council of Deans met in regular session at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, October 4, 2017. 

Provost Michael Hargis presided and the following members were present: Jonathan Glenn, Ken 

Griffin, Peter Mehl, Donna Wake (in the absence of Vicki Groves-Scott), Patricia Smith, Kurt 

Boniecki, Angela Barlow, 



 

 

 From the Department of Marketing and Management, to change the course level 

for MGMT 3385 to MGMT 4385/Safety and Motor Carrier Policy and to add 

existing course MGMT 3315/International Business Communications to the UCA 

Core as an Effective CoEtp1aa
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The guide, which includes information about UCA, scholarships, and financial aid 

deadlines, was well-received. 

 



 

 

 Distinguished Faculty Emeritus nominations are due to the Provost’s office on 

Monday, October 16. 

 Position postings to be distributed at the SREB conference are due October 18. 

 Drew Courtway and Jennifer Newton will attend next week’s meeting to discuss 

the Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act Safeguards Rule. They presented the information to 

Executive Staff last week and have plans to present to the Academic Council at 

their next scheduled meeting. 

 UCA has had a relationship with Windstream for about seven years and, during 

that time, telephone rates have not increased. When the contract was renegotiated 

last year, Windstream was allowed to adjust their rates to be more in-line with 

their competitors. We are trying to get more details about the increase and will 

pass any information on to the Council once it is received. 

 Still working on the SBAC proposals. The requests are being compiled based on 

last week’s discussion. 

 In a recent meeting with Hershila Lallu, SGA President, she indicated that SGA is 

interested in pursuing two initiatives: looking into how Latin honors are awarded 

and expanding the Grade Forgiveness policy to include “C” grades. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:25 a.m. 


